MINUTES OF THE JUNE NIGHT MEETING, JUNE 24, 2010
SUBMITTED BY JEANNE ANDERSEN, NIGHT SECRETARY

The meeting was called to order by our President, Rachel Phaneuf. She thanked us for carrying
on so valiantly while she was gone. She told about the wonderful time they had at the
graduation—including the surprise visit from the son stationed in Afghanistan. She
acknowledged the June birthdays and reminded us to see the display at the library.

Treasurer’s Report: Tina reported that the treasury has a balance of $4,135.76. Be sure to turn
in receipts for reimbursement.

Committee Reports

Publicity — Dori Holt and Linda Herren will have quilts hanging in the hospital for the next
quarter.

Ways and Means — Robin Meyer won the raffle of a high-intensity lamp.

Membership—There were 38 members present. Bev Mahle won the fat quarters; Jim Gardner,
Annie Kellum, and Denise Allee won the door prizes.

Hospitality — Thanks to those who remembered snacks for tonight; please sign up for June—
finger foods.

Community Service — We have 225 pillowcases for the Boys and Girls Club so far and 5 quilts
have been turned in for the homeless shelter. Thank you! The deadline is coming soon—the
August day meeting.

Sunshine — A card was sent to Jessie Quick. It was noted that Caryl Knox and her husband had
been in an accident and would need some recovery time; but they are okay. Dori Holt’s
husband fell and is very sore.

Library — There are some additions that we need to check out; remember the cabinet in the
next room.

Newsletter—Diane is up to date on her end of the deal; we need to be prompt in our
submissions. There is a special note in the newsletter from our President; be sure to read it. .
.there might be a secret message.

Programs — Tonight was quilt camp. It is always a great learning experience.

July Day: Anita Heady will bring her dyed fabrics and “green” approach to sewing.

July Night: Betsy Ross will visit in the body of Muriel Pfaff.

August Day: Flavin Glover will speak on depression era quilts.

August Night: Tiny stitches will present “Christmas in July.” Bring your piggy bank!

There will be a workshop on July 31 (Saturday) presented by Patti and Doreen. Cost is $15. The
session will be on Ricky Timms’ Cool Kaleidoscope. The class is currently full, but check with

Doreen Thornton about a waiting list.

On September 25, Mary Stori will hold a Beading workshop. This program costs $35. A supply
list is on page 12 of this newsletter and on the website. See Emma Parker.



Photography — There are photos to be picked up from the table. Thanks to Jim for filling in
while Charlie was gone.

Quilt ‘Til You Wilt — The next one is November 6. Start planning your Christmas list or other
projects to work on. Remember, 9 to 9.

Challenge & Museum Quilts — The challenge quilt fabric squares are still available from Patti.
The museum quilt is almost ready for the quilter and it is beautiful.

Bees — The June Bee was at Irene’s home with about 14 in attendance. Many of them worked
on fabric faces. The next Bee will be at Doris Hohn’s house on July 14. Call for directions and to
RSVP. Denise Allee will have her machine and guides at the July Bee. Bring your fabric scraps.
You can try before you buy!

Show and Tell — Beautiful quilts were shown. Three scissors, three machines, and one pin were
awarded.

Program — Following show-and-tell, members enjoyed Quilt Camp with presenters Denise Allee,
Broach Winsley, Sandra Wilson, and Robin Meyer.



